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Grant Augmentation Request – Supplemental Information 
 

River Ranger Program Planning  
Mountains Recreation and Conservation Authority 

 

 
In December 2017, the Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy (SMMC) authorized a 
grant of Proposition 1 funds to MRCA to complete planning work required for the 
implementation of implement Assembly Bill 1558 (AB 1558), Chapter 452, Statutes of 
2017. In January 2018 the San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains 
Conservancy (RMC) also authorized a grant of Proposition 1 funds to MRCA for this effort. 
That legislation required SMMC and RMC to develop, in collaboration with other 
agencies, a program to provide a network of river rangers who assist the public at sites 
along the Los Angeles River and its tributaries. The legislation specified that the plan be 
complete by June 30, 2018.  
 
MRCA staff have begun extensive work on the planning and development of a River 
Rangers Program, but all the required work will not be complete by the legislative 
deadline. A draft report will be complete but there is insufficient time to also gather 
responses and make any necessary revisions. A second phase of planning work to be 
completed after June 30, 2018 is proposed. Phase two activities will include detailed 
development of River Ranger program elements, revisions as necessary per stakeholder 
input, and outlining a feasible pilot program. The compressed timeframe for phase one, 
combined with the extended period of management needed for phase two, combine to 
increase the cost of the effort. The requested grant augmentation of $250,000 will allow 
the second phase of planning to be completed. 
 
Shortly after the grant was awarded, MRCA began work on consultant contracts to 
complete the scope of work. In March 2018 MRCA and consultants began working on the 
planning, coordination, development and preparation of a Plan that would establish a 
River Ranger program, including development of an implementable pilot program. 
Monthly meetings with stakeholders have commenced and input from the general public 
is being recorded at community events and via an online survey.  
 
If additional funding is not secured, the second phase of planning for the River Ranger 
Program will not be completed.   
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